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Archbishop Khajag Barsamian, Primate 

The Reverend Father Mampre Kouzouian, Pastor 
Holy Trinity Armenian Church 
145 Brattle St. 
Cambridge, MA 02138 

Dear Father Mampre: 

July 11, 1994 

It was a pleasure to read in your recent issue of the "Dajar" the wonderfully written 
report of the Diocesan Assembly by Aram Hintlian. His accounting of the proceedings I am sure 
will be to the spiritual edification and benefit of your congregation. 

He is to be commended as a responsible and dutiful delegate of your parish. Also I was 
pleased to see that you have taken to heart our programming for the Year of the Family with 
your Father's Day program. · 

In conclusion I wish you and Yeretzgin our sincerest congratulations on the marriage of 
your son Alexan to Arpi. They will be a wonderful asset to our Church. 

FGK/as 

With brotherly prayers, 

~~~ 
Father Garabed Kochakian 
Chancellor 
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